
Tulane University Police Department                           

Subject: Safety Notice – Aggravated Assault – NEAR DOWNTOWN CAMPUS 

Offense: Aggravated Assault 

Date: November 10, 2024 

Content Warning:  The following narrative references an aggravated assault near campus 

DATE & TIME OF OCCURRENCE:          November 10, 2024, at approximately 5:50 p.m. 
 
LOCATION:  The victim reports that the incident either occurred near Duncan Plaza or behind the 
New Orleans Public Library located at 219 Loyola Ave. 

 

REPORTED OFFENSE:    On Sunday, November 10, 2024, at approximately 5:50 p.m., a victim 
reported to TUPD that the victim was walking outside when the victim was attacked by two black 
males, one of whom struck the victim in the head with a hammer. The victim reports that the 
incident either occurred near Duncan Plaza or behind the New Orleans Public Library located at 
219 Loyola Ave. 

INVESTIGATION ONGOING: 

If you have any information about these crimes, call TUPD at 504-865-5381 or NOPD at 504-821-
2222. 

 
*Descriptions provided by victim/witness. Information about the race or ethnicity of alleged 
offenders is provided only to aid detailed descriptions that include physical stature, clothing or 
unusual characteristics. Racial descriptions do not, by themselves, offer a meaningful picture of an 
individual's appearance. 

 

TAKE A STAND AGAINST CRIME 

1. BE AWARE of your surroundings at all times. 

2. REPORT suspicious activity immediately. 

3. BE A GOOD WITNESS. Describe exactly what you observe with as many details as possible. 
Give complete descriptions such as sex, race, height, weight, hair color, clothing, etc. 

 

TUPD                                                                      

Emergency: 504-865-5911                           

Non-Emergency: 504-865-5381 



 

NOPD 
Emergency: 911 
Non-Emergency: 504-821-2222 

 

HELPFUL NUMBERS 

Late Night Transportation: 

504-314-SAFE 

Escort: 504-865-5381                    

http://tulane.edu/police/uptown/ 

http://www.nola.gov/nopd/crime-data/crime-maps/ 

 

Tulane University Police Department is providing this notice of a criminal incident(s) that occurred 
in our community to provide information that may help to avoid a similar crime or provide 
information to solve this crime. This notice is part of Tulane University's commitment to providing 
campus-area crime information in compliance with the federal Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus 
Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act. 

 

http://tulane.edu/police/uptown/
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nola.gov%2Fnopd%2Fcrime-data%2Fcrime-maps%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cjmorton4%40tulane.edu%7Cfe59027d6c834ad8f2f208dd01f802f2%7C9de9818325d94b139fc34de5489c1f3b%7C0%7C0%7C638668886914850833%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bUntFlXlACe%2FI8jVdKUb3xZAmYVXP3n27FA869ujUuQ%3D&reserved=0

